

Mrs Bessa Cador Wrenbury Primary School Nantwich Road Wrenbury Nantwich Cheshire CW5 8EN

People Directorate
Westfields
Middlewich Road
SANDBACH
Cheshire
CW11 1HZ

Tel: 01606 271504

jacky.forster@cheshireeast.gov.uk

05 March 2018

OUR REF: JF/AM/CF218

Dear Bessa

OFSTED INSPECTION

We are writing to congratulate you, your governors, your staff and the children on the successful outcome of your recent OfSTED inspection – we are delighted the school is now Good and that Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare is now judged as Outstanding. It was wonderful to read that you have created an ambitious culture and that your effective leadership over many months has taken the school on a rapid and sustained journey of improvement.

It was very pleasing to read that Ofsted Inspector Maggie Parker acknowledges that teaching has improved and that pupils make good progress. Specific funding such as sport funding and Pupil Premium is used very well and is showing impact. Pupils really enjoy school and it is clear that there is a very supportive environment at Wrenbury where "We All Matter" is fundamental.

It is the efforts of successful Cheshire East head teachers, such as yourself, that strengthens the work of the Local Authority. We now have over 90% of the primary schools judged to be good or better giving the children and young people the best opportunities to become life-long learners.

Once again please accept our best wishes and gratitude to you, your pupils, staff and governors.

Yours sincerely

Jacky Forster
Director of Education &

2 Engler

14-19 Skills

Cllr Jos Saunders

Portfolio Holder for Children &

Families